 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 16th June 2016
Councillors present;
Cllrs; Hirst,Ellin,Bradwell,Hoodless,Hart,Holt and Partington.
Public present: Ward Cllr John Barratt.
1645                 Apologies for absence.
Cllr Bristow.
1646     
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1647
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 19th May 2016.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1648

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections and reported no areas of concern except small amounts of litter on the field. The book was handed to Cllr Hirst to perform the next month’s weekly inspections.

Messrs Bristow/Brannan are still to liaise with Cllr Hirst to establish a suitable location to place the cycle rack and to get it installed. Cllr Partington will chase this up.
Chapel of Rest- Cllr Hirst had previously notified the council of the need to paint the chapel of rest as it is shabby in areas. The clerk has now obtained three quotations from local painters and all were read out at the meeting. It was resolved to approve the quotation from Mayfield décor at £595 as this quote also included repair or replacement of rotten timber which was felt would most probably be needed. The clerk will contact all companies who provided a quote to let them know of the decision made.
Kings Head-Rowan Court passage- Cllr Buttery at the last meeting reported damage to a set of steps created by missing paving slabs. The clerk has now reported this to ERYC who have asked the countryside officer Lesley Whitehead to inspect the area. Lesley has visited the area and decided it is the responsibility of the housing team and has asked them to view the area and report back to her as to what can be done.
Damaged gully grate and manhole cover on Kings Causeway-reports of damages have been observed and it was resolved that the clerk contacts ERYC to mend. ERYC have responded and visited the area and now issued work permits for the repairs to be done within a one month timescale.
1649
 
Planning applications


None received.
1650

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Cllr Partington reported a possible blocked drain gully which appears to be holding surface water. It was resolved that the clerk will report this to ERYC for inspection.

Transparency grant funding-the clerk reported on further government grant funding (as advised by Ernllca) which will pay for the clerks costs to maintain the website, internet fees and host fees until March 2017. The clerk will claim these costs amounting to £857.00.

Traffic island changes-following on from a recent request from Goole Fields Parish Council asking ERYC and EA permission to keep the changes to the river bank and village traffic island (transformed for the Twin Rivers windfarm traffic), the clerk has informed the council that  ERYC have no problems with keeping the flattened village traffic island as it now is and that EA have no problem with keeping the “dug out” area of the river bank on the Goole side of the warping drain bridge as it now is. EA will have to discuss this with ERYC and the wind farm developers also before a definite decision can be made though. Swinefleet PC have asked to be kept informed on both matters and will monitor the traffic island to see if it still works as a traffic calming measure without the kerbs and bollards.
SAAA decision-following on from the recent decision to opt out of using the SAAA to perform future audits the clerk has received a letter from NALC/SLCC asking the council to reconsider this decision. The parish council have asked the clerk to obtain advice from ERNLLCA on this subject.

Landscaped area on river bank-the clerk has received correspondence from EA Robert Sanderson who disputes EA ownership of this area of concern. Robert has suggested a compromise of the EA giving the parish council a one off sum of money if the parish council then agrees to maintain this area in future. The parish council have resolved to refuse this money offer as they do not own it either and do not wish to take on any kind of maintenance responsibility on something that is not theirs.
1651

Ward councillor’s report.
Ward Cllr John Barratt reported on his recent meeting with the new police commissioner and the future changes that may happen. He also attended the recent village defibrillator meeting and found the event to be informative and a success.
1652                Financial matters.
Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101686 Key Korner £53.29
Cq no 101687 S.Belton wage.

Cq no 101684 H.Bristow £220.00

Cq no 101685 M.Brannon £220.00
Cq no 101688 Nationwide £5000

Cq no 101689 Nationwide £5000

Cq no 101690 Aegon £106.48
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Clerk pension-discussed with resolution made.
1653

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 21st July 2016 at 7.00pm. 
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